
 

 

 

October 2021 

CHANGE IN THE TRUSTEE BOARD 
 

 

Following Hilary Newton’s decision to stand down as member 

nominated director, we are pleased to announce that Paul 

Keaveney will be stepping up from reserve trustee with effect from 

1 November 2021.   

 

Paul is an active member of ZPen who has worked for Zurich for 6 

years and is currently International Wholesale Practice Leader in 

Commercial Insurance, Underwriting. 

 

As a result of stepping up from reserve trustee, Paul will be part of 

the main Trustee board and DC Committee.  

 

We would like to place on record our thanks to Hilary for her service 

on the trustee board and her valuable contribution to the DC 

Committee. 

FURTHER INFORMATION 
 
Should you require any further information, please contact the team by email (zpenteam@uk.zurich.com). 
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